Peppard CE Primary School

Church Lane, Rotherfield Peppard Henley-on-Thames Oxon RG9 5JU Tel: 01491 628354

Email: office@peppardprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Nick Steele



Creating a Love of Learning

6th September, 2024

Dear Parents.

Welcome back to the Autumn term.... and welcome to our new pupils and families! We are very happy that you have joined our little school.

Just a few bits of information for you

Our value this term is Thankfulness.

Please could all children have a spare pair of shoes or wellies in school for use on the Common at break and lunchtimes. They also need to bring a coat for the wet and cold days.

<u>Parking</u> – please be considerate when parking at school at drop off or pick up times. In particular, please can we ask that you do not park in front of our neighbours gate or driveways. Thank you in advance for your kind co-operation.

<u>Parent Governor</u> – we have a vacancy for a parent governor. Please see attached for more information.

<u>Clubs resume next</u> week with the exception of Lamda after school drama club which resumes on Friday 27th. There are two spaces in this club (please see attached for details).

<u>2 hand uniform</u> – Veronika Laithwaite has kindly taken on the 2 hand uniform load! Attached is a list of everything that is currently in stock. If you would like to purchase an item, please contact Veronika directly (<u>veronica.laithwaite@gmail.com</u>) or catch her in the playground.

Veronika has also arranged for another Bag2School collection for 11th October. We are collecting good quality items for RE-USE: men's, ladies' & children's clothing, paired shoes, handbags, belts & accessories.... The heavier the better as we get paid per weight of our donation.

<u>Residential Trip</u> Our Year 5 and 6 children are setting off on Monday morning on the annual residential in Pembrokeshire. The children will need to bring a fully disposable packed lunch. They will need to wear comfy casual clothes for the journey. We wish them well – and hope the weather is kind to them.

Starbook Assemblies will resume on Friday 20th September when we are all back from the Year 5/6 residential trip next week.

Flu Vaccinations - please remember to complete the form even if you do not want your child to have the vaccination.

<u>Primary School Cross Country</u> races begin from 14th September – please see attached for all dates.

Other dates of note for your diary:

Monday 9th September - Year 5/6 Residential Trip to Pembrokeshire. Back on Friday 13th.

Wednesday 11th September – First Class Photo (Peppard Class)

Wednesday 11th September - 3.15pm Welcome to Highmoor Class - meeting in school for Highmoor parents

Thursday 12th September - 3.15pm Welcome to Greys Class - meeting in school for Greys parents

Friday 13th September – Guitar lessons resume

Wednesday 25th September – IMPS visit to school (Year 6)

Saturday 14th – first Primary School Cross Country race

Thursday 3rd October – Flu Vaccinations in school

.....

Term dates 2024/2025:

Tuesday 3rd September - Friday 25th October Monday 4th November - Friday 20th December Tuesday 7th January - Friday 14th February Monday 24th February - Friday 4th April Tuesday 22nd April - Friday 23rd May Tuesday 3rd June - Friday 18th July